
Appendix “D” 
Written Submissions 

 

Jie Dong – email April 25, 2022 

I’m an owner at 1188 Agram Dr, Oakville L6H7R9. I DO NOT agree with the decision on rezoning 
application to modify the I - Institutional regulations to permit a public elementary school.  

So far, my residential area is related to Joshua Creek Public School and Iroquois Ridge High School. They 
are all the best schools in Oakville which  

 Joshua Creek Public School was ranked the number 2 at the SUSI ranking in 2020  
 Iroquois Ridge has consistently scored highly in the Fraser Institute’s annual ranking. This year’s 

score was 8.9 out of a possible 10, and the school was ranked 10 out of 739 high schools in the 
province of Ontario in 2021  

In addition, due to the best schools at my residential area, the residential properties are always more 
valuable properties.  

I DO NOT want to change the current situation whatever at school resource or properties’ values.  

Staff response April 27, 22: 

Thank you for your email. 
  
I am happy to further discuss the rezoning application that has been submitted by the school board.  The 
new school is proposed north of Dundas Street and will accommodate students from the new residential 
development in that area. 
  
It might not have been clear in the notice, but the school is already zoned for a public school and 
funding has been secured.  The school board wants to modify the existing regulations for the proposed 
school. 
  
Feel free to give me a call at 905-845-6601 ext 3371.  If I don’t answer, leave me a number, and I can call 
you back. 
 
Jie Dong – email April 27, 2022 

Thanks Leigh for the reply. If my area (Agram Dr) doesn’t change the schools which is still at Joshua 

Creek Public School and Iroquois Ridge High School, I don’t have any questions.  

Thanks again for your email and have a good day. 

Aliyana and Damien – email April 24, 2022 
I received a notice in the mail about a proposed zoning by-law amendment application -  Part of Lot 9, 
Concession 1 N.D.S., Halton District School Board, Z.1309.06 Ward 6. 
  



I am curious, if this goes through and the construction of a public elementary school moves forward, 
what impact would this have on the current school boundaries, if any? 
 
HDSB Response – April 26, 2022 
Hi Aliyana. Thank you for your email. The Halton District School Board is the public agency responsible 
for building new schools and establishing school boundaries. The notice you received in the mail is to 
notify the community that a Zoning By-law Amendment has been proposed to permit the construction 
of the proposed school (Oakville NE #3) as required by the Town of Oakville. Please visit our webpage 
for more information on the proposed Zoning By-law Amendment (link). 
 
The proposed opening date for Oakville NE #3 is for the 2023/2024 school year. Traditionally, a school 
boundary review starts approximately one year before the opening of an elementary school. So we hope 
to start the review Fall/Winter 2022 at the earliest. If you currently have children registered in the HDSB, 
you will be receiving a notice from the school board when the review is initiated. Information and 
updates will be posted on our website once the review begins. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions. 
 

 

https://hdsb.ca/schools/Pages/School%20Construction%20Projects/Oakville-NE-3-PS.aspx

